
NOTICE TO THE INDUSTRY REGARDING THE N.J. LOTTERY “QUICK DRAW” GAME ON LICENSED PREMISES 
 
The New Jersey Lottery will debut a new lottery game this year called “Quick Draw.”   This game allows 
participants to select up to ten (10) numbers from a field of 80 numbers.  Every five (5) minutes, a 
drawing will be held where 20 numbers are selected and those numbers will be televised on video 
screens in retail establishments where the tickets are sold.  This new game is being offered to retail 
establishments such as bars, restaurants and bowling alleys.  For more information, see New Jersey 
Lottery’s website at www.njlottery.com.  
 
Please be advised that “Quick Draw” is a sanctioned NJ Lottery game and therefore falls under N.J.A.C. 
13:2-23.7(b), as being exempt from the prohibition against gambling on a licensed premises.   Therefore, 
the Division of Alcoholic Beverage Control allows licensees to participate in the New Jersey lottery and 
New Jersey lottery equipment is permitted upon a licensed premises.  Please note that if a license opts 
to participate as a retailer for NJ Lottery, the license is required to file an amendment to the license 
application disclosing that the NJ Lottery is now being conducted on the licensed premises. 
 
Any questions regarding the above concern by licensees and/or municipalities can be directed to DAG 
Susan K. Dolan at Susan.Dolan@njoag.gov or (609) 633-6081. 
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